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Principal's Message

Dear Families of Our Lady of Lourdes,

When I reflect back on the term it has certainly been different to 

any other. Throughout the term I have been astonished by the 

way all in the community have worked together to face the 

challenges head on. Ultimately, there is much for us to be 

grateful for and this would vary depending on your own 

experiences. The greatest challenge is perhaps to take the time 

to reflect on what we are grateful for during this term and in our 

lives.  The Examen is an ancient practice in the Church that can 

help us see God’s hand at work in our whole experience.

1. Become aware of God's presence. Look back on the day and 

note the times you felt God was with you, assisting. Feel God 

with you now and ask to become more conscious of God's 

presence. It may be helpful to repeat a phrase like, "Be still and 

know that I am God" (Psalm 46v10), or any other prayer that 

connects you to a Higher Power. 

2. Look back with gratitude. Review the past 24 hours and 

notice what you're thankful for. What happened to make you 

feel blessed? Take a moment to give thanks to God for providing 

you with these blessings. 

3. Take an honest look at your day. Note everything that 

happened over the course of the past 24 hours, your interactions 

with others, and your emotions. We often rush though each day, 

not pausing to reflect. Doing a deep, honest reflection of the 

past day causes us to learn more about ourselves and improve 

our future actions. 

4. Choose one part of the day, and pray about it. From doing 
your review, you might find something God is directing you to 
work on,   an emotion, a relationship that needs mending, an 
unpleasant situation. Pray for it, ask God's guidance to resolve it. 
5. Pray for tomorrow. Ask God to guide you tomorrow, leading 
you to your highest purpose. Send love and light to tomorrow, 
praying for wisdom and strength. Feel deep gratitude, knowing 
God has already answered your prayer and tomorrow is already 
blessed. Take some deep breaths, and know that all is well.

Enjoy the holiday break and stay safe.

God Bless,
 Keiran Byrnes
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Readiness to Learn

Newsletter Term 2 Week 10, 2020.                                                           1st JULY, 2020

FUTURE DATES

LAST DAY TERM 2
Friday, 3rd July

FIRST DAY TERM 3 
Monday, 20th July

ADVANCED 
NOTICE
TERM 3
STAFF 
DEVELOPMENT 
DAY

FRIDAY 18th 
September

 
  

Stay informed: Link 
to NSW Health

 

 
 

Parish Priest: Father Henry Duc OOSH: Ben Irmisch
Phone: 9622 2960 Phone: 9676 7293

Enrolments for 2021 
The school is accepting 

applications for enrolment. 

Enrolment applications are 

available online on the school 

website or collection at the 

School Office. 

The preference is to submit 

applications via to the school 

email or by post. 

If you have any relatives or 

friends considering enrolling 

their child at OLOL in 2021 

encourage them to visit the 

school website  or phone the 

school office about 

enrolment applications. If you 

are an existing family with a 

younger child ready for 

school in 2021 it is important 

that you submit your 

application.  For further 

enquiries contact Beth or 

Anne in the school office on 

8869 6800.

Please continue to 
check our Parent 
Portal for the latest 
News, Videos, links 
and updates:

OLOL Parent Portal 
Page

View our Thank You 
Parents & Students 

Video

 
 

https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/home
https://sites.google.com/parra.catholic.edu.au/ololsevenhills/home
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=482&v=OLG1sDKbYyQ&feature=emb_logo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=482&v=OLG1sDKbYyQ&feature=emb_logo
https://www.youtube.com/watch?time_continue=482&v=OLG1sDKbYyQ&feature=emb_logo
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx






Out and About 
As we continue to adjust to the new normal we are reviewing what is possible and what is 
not possible under the current guidelines. 

Next term library borrowing will resume. Over the last few weeks we have been returning 
the books lent to students at the beginning of the working from home period and we are 
now ready to resume lending. 

We will hold Book Week activities but these will look a little different - details will be 
shared next term.

As parent access to the school is still restricted our Father’s Day Mass and Father’s Day 
breakfast will not be possible. In consultation with the Parent Group Executive it was also 
decided that, this year, we will not have a Father’s Day stall. This is in line with the 
cancellation of the Mother’s Day stall earlier in the year and in light of the difficulty in 
purchasing for the stall when the extent of the restrictions was still unclear. Hopefully we 
will be able to resume these activities next year.

As restrictions ease and the government advice and guidelines change we will review 
activities and modify as appropriate.

Internally within the school activities are generally back to normal. The majority of the 
adjustments we are making are in relation to activities which involve adult participation. 

I look forward to next term beginning with all students onsite and focused on the learning. 
I am sure that it will be a positive term.

I would like to take the opportunity to wish all our families a  restful and safe holiday break 
and thank them for their support throughout the term

Carol Cividin - Assistant Principal

Year 6 Graduation Fundraising

Traditionally Year 6 fundraise 
throughout the year for the Year 6 
graduation disco. This has been 
made difficult this year due to the 
COVID 19 restrictions. 

Our first fundraising initiative is a 
pie/slice drive at the beginning of 
next term. An explanatory note and 
order form was sent home today 
with eldest children. All support for 
this fundraising initiative will be 
most appreciated.

Thank you to those families who have been able to pay the 
Term 2 Accounts. During the uncertain time for employment, 
we are grateful for your financial contributions and 
understanding that for many families, who may not be in a 
position to contribute. Fee relief is available to support 
families who are experiencing significant financial hardship 
as a result of COVID-19.There are three ways that 
parents/carers can apply for fee relief with the process made 
as simple as possible. Information is available on the CEDP 
website.

We are here to help. Please contact Anne Korazija if you 
have any questions on 8869 6800 during the hours of  
8:30am – 3:30pm.

Thank you for your support with this matter.

https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/
https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/


Building Child Safe Communities - Volunteer Undertaking

Dear Parents/Carers 

In Catholic Education Diocese Parramatta (CEDP), we see parents and carers as partners in your 
child's learning journey. Parents and carers are encouraged to become involved in our schools in many 
important ways such as supporting classroom learning, being part of advisory groups, mentoring 
programs, coaching sporting teams and supporting other extra-curricular activities, canteen support 
and other kinds of help.

A range of checks and undertakings are required for people who work for or provide services to CEDP. 
These checks reduce potential risk and form part of our strategy to build child safe communities.

CEDP has launched a new Building Child Safe Communities form and online training module 
that all volunteers are required to complete by 30 September 2020.

The purpose of this training is to inform you of the standards of behaviour and other requirements that 
must be adhered to when volunteering for CEDP.

The undertaking should take no more than 5 minutes to complete and the training module      
approximately 10 minutes. Once the form and training modules are submitted, an automated email will 
be sent to you within two business days to confirm the status of your submission.

The undertaking form will expire within two years or when your Working With Children Check expires (if 
applicable), whichever is sooner. At that time you will need to complete the undertaking form and 
training module again. You will receive an automatic reminder email when this occurs. 

Further information on the new online form and training module can be found at 
www.parra.catholic.edu.au and clicking on about us/building child safe communities. Within the form 
you will also find help sheets and a video tutorial to assist you. 

Thank you in advance for your support.

Keiran Byrnes
Principal

Video for Contractors and Volunteers to understand the BCSC process 

http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FYXGkMyTlx8&feature=youtu.be






Morning Kiss and Drop Afternoon Kiss and Collect

To all our parents for helping with Kiss and Drop and Kiss and Collect procedures.

Morning Kiss and Drop is running very effectively with multiple staff helping all our students to enter the 
school safely. Thank you to our parents in the morning for using the full amount of time between 8:10am 
and bell time. Cars are naturally spread out across 30-35 minutes and along with parents turning left out of 
the driveway this means there are no traffic delays.

Special thanks to our Year 6 students who volunteer in the morning are particularly look after our youngest 
students with their bags and walking them into the school grounds. These older students have been doing 
a fantastic job and we are very proud of them. This is one way in which these students are showing their 
Faith in Action.

Everyone has adapted to Kiss and Collect in the afternoon but we still need more help from parents. At the 
beginning of the term each family was given a time to collect your child, 2:40, 2:50 or 3:00pm. The idea of 
these staggered times is so that we spread the traffic out across about 30 minutes similar to the morning. 
Please do not queue before 2:40pm. It is actually quicker and safer if everyone tries to come in their 
allocated time period. We understand that it is not always possible to come in the allocated time period but 
your best efforts to do so are appreciated.

The Road Safety Officer from Blacktown Council, Fiona Frost, has been in contact with me and she is very 
impressed with all the processes that the school has put in place to try to lessen the impact traffic 
congestion. Critical to these processes succeeding are the staggered pick up times. Fiona has sent this 
message for parents.

Having spoken to your principal, I understand that the school has made great efforts to stop queuing in 
Grantham Road from happening by staggering finish times and managing vehicles through the school site.  
Now it is the turn of all the parents and carers to play their part.  Please make sure that you do not arrive 
before your family’s allocated pickup time as this adds to the congestion in the carpark and on Grantham 
Road.  If you arrive early please park away from the school and wait for your pickup time. Please play your 
part in keeping everyone safe on our roads.  If you would like more information you can contact me on 
98396363 during business hours. Please play your part in keeping everyone safe on our roads.
Fiona Frost
Road Safety Officer
Blacktown City Council

Next term we will resend your allocated time in case you have forgotten. We will also reissue 
name tags that indicate your pick up time period for your car. 

Group 1 - 2:40 - 2:50 pm
Group 2 - 2:50 - 3:00 pm
Group 3 - 3:00 - 3:10 pm



Morning Kiss and Drop Afternoon Kiss and Collect



Water Bottles

 
Reminder to all parents to send their 
children to school with water bottles. 

Under the current COVID 19 guidelines 
school bubblers have been turned off so 
children need to bring their own water. 

Thank you for your support 

BIRTHDAY  CELEBRATIONS 
LUNCH TIME SALES AT SCHOOL

As has always been the case we are happy 
to acknowledge student birthdays at school. 
However given the current COVID 19 
restrictions we are currently not accepting 
birthday cakes, cupcakes or lolly bags with 
unwrapped lollies. Children wishing to 
share a birthday treat with their friends are 
encouraged bring in either wrapped 
lollipops or a small packet of chips. These 
can be distributed easily with minimal 
contact.

Also given the restrictions on adult access 
to the school, lunch time sales 
have also been suspended until further 
notice.

These measures are for the safety of 
everyone. We will review these as is 
appropriate as the year progresses.

Staffing Update

I am pleased to announce that Mr 
Jake Ryan has been appointed 
as PE teacher for the remainder 
of the Year. Mr Ryan has been 
teaching at OLOL for the last few 
weeks and we are pleased that 
he is joining the teaching staff at 
OLOL.
I’m sure you join me in 
welcoming Mr Ryan to our school 
community.

ADVANCED NOTICE TERM 3 
STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

Our next Staff Development Day
will be Friday, 18th September, 
2020.  
There will be no staff on the 
premises on the day. 

Please contact OOSH on
9676 7293 if you wish to make
arrangements for your
child/children.



Congratulations to students who received Gold Awards in 
Week 9 & 10

Kinder Alexia Sibilant, Sabrina Hakim
Year 1 Joshua Blackshaw, Aaliyah Moussa
Year 2 Jaiveer Singh, Tatjana Paku
Year 3 Pearl Grover, Maanvi Nimmagadda
Year 4 Charlotte Byrne, Tia Gupta
Year 5 Pranuti Saisriraam, Mira Sharma
Year 6 Obama Azrag, Keira Pangilinan

FIA AWARDS WEEKS 9 & 10

Kindergarten    Ellie Kluge, Gabriel Garas

Year 1 Ruby Case, Aya Mahendrarajah

Year 2 Nilisha Uprety, Alexis Avia

Year 3 Laura Perkins, Kavash Kandpal

Year 4 Evren Semerci, Nathan Bayeh

Year 5 Mira Sharma, Alexander Spadaro

Year 6 Ruby Sultana, Jacob Whybin







ONLINE UNIFORM ORDERS CONTINUE TO BE AVAILABLE

PLEASE BE ADVISED THERE WILL BE NO TRY-ONS FOR 
SCHOOL UNIFORMS UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.  WE 
APOLOGISE FOR ANY INCONVENIENCE.








